Annual Report of ODOS for 2012



In mid - January, MD. Marcela Barová, Executive Director of ODOS, participated in the Ministry of Labour extraordinary session of the Committee for Persons with Disabilities of the Government Council for Human Rights, National Minorities and Gender Equality, in which the participants familiarize themselves with the draft amendments to the Law No. 5/2004 on employment services and on amending and supplementing certain other laws, which in this context amended. This issue is discussed with the Minister Mihál and his associates. At the end of the month, the preparation of the magazine Druhý Breh - Mental Health Forum 2012 and collection of documents to the content page (contributions from regional member associations of ODOS, photo documentation, research articles).

In early February, the Executive Director of ODOS attended the meeting of representatives of the Association of suppliers of drugs and medical devices (ADL) together with leaders of organizations -  Parkinson Society Slovakia, club Bratislava, Slovakia Parkinson Society, Association of Multiple Sclerosis - Hope and Society of psoriasis and atopic SR. The meeting was devoted to the issue of cooperation with patient organizations and interesting lectures. Manager of ADL - Jana Srníková, informed those present guests with the presentation of "drug policy reform", which contained information about the most important changes in the "drug" laws for such patients, e.g. mandatory generic prescription, reimbursement of public health insurance, etc. Very interesting was the presentation of Ivan Chalupa and of Peter Glatz - "The process of categorization of drugs in a nutshell", which explained not only classification but also indicating restrictions and regulation of drug prices.

In February, at the Office of Government were held meetings in which we have become familiar with the terms of the grant challenges under the auspices of that institution.
In the second half of February, the executive director ODOS attended meetings of the Council of Mental Health (RDZ) in the Ministry of Health, to discuss the proposal for the tasks of the National Mental Health Programme (NPDZ) for two years period 2012 - 2013. The session led by MD. Mikloši, General Director of the Health Section of Ministry of Health and President of RDZ. Our nationwide association ODOS submitted a proposal for the two tasks. The first involved the implementation of the preventive - educational campaign on the issue of mental health, the prevention of depression and suicides and the second task concerns the continuation of the project Patient advocacy - a tool for reducing the stigma of people with mental health problems in selected hospitals providing psychiatric care. MD. Marcela Barová at the meeting of RDZ SR opened for discussion the issue of a declaration of the grant of the Ministry of Health for entities involved in implementing the program and tasks NPDZ. It also highlighted the problematic to maintain the functioning of civil society organizations with nationwide coverage as well as the ability to continue making the task of NPDZ, without financial support from the Ministry of Health. Members presented at RDZ supported the task that we need to reduce the amount originally proposed participation of entities administering projects. President of RDZ promised proposals to discuss with the Minister of Health MD. Zuzana Zvolenská.

Five representatives of member organizations of ODOS (from Banská Bystrica, Bratislava Prievidza and Partizánske) attended a three-day training of NGOs in promoting equality and anti-discrimination organized by an Association of Citizens, Democracy and Accountability. Participants become familiar with aspects including Slovak legislation and the application of anti-discrimination legislation in practice as well as the testing methodology. An interesting issue was the application of the principles of equal treatment and group work. Training was led by experienced lecturers Mgr. Janka Debrecéniová, Mgr. Charlotte Pufflerová, Ing. Andrea Chorváthová and more.

At the end of the month, the Executive Director of ODOS attended the committee meeting of the National Council of Persons with Disabilities in SR (NROZP), to discuss the priorities of the umbrella organization in 2012.
In early March, the two representatives of ODOS participated in training of leaders of patient organizations in the cycle of seminars Patient Empowerment.
In the evening of 6 March, was held a gala concert of League for Mental Health SR (LDZ) in the Mirror Hall of the Primate's Palace in Bratislava, which traditionally awarded prizes of LDZ for the benefit and promotion to the development of mental health in 2011. The concert opened Mgr. Knut Martin, Chairman of the Board of LDZ. LDZ prize awarded in the category Associations, Board of LDZ granted to Civic Association Šťastie si Ty based in Prievidza. The award was received by Adriana Karáseková, chairman of the association, from the hands of MD. Mikloši, Director General of the Health Section of Ministry of Health. LDZ award for his contribution in the field of media in 2011 won the Slovak Radio and Television. The award was received by RTVS editor Janka Bleyová that in their relations for many years devoted to health issues. Price of Office of the World Health Organization in Slovakia for an innovative contribution to the promotion of mental health received Civic Association Radosť from Košice. The award gave MD. Darina Sedláková, Director of the office.
In mid - March began preparations for the reconstruction of LDZ premises resided also by the Agency of ODOS. Packaging materials, file folders and subsequent removal of furniture and clearing out rooms. An exchange of windows, floors, construction works, some of which also changed the layout of the office of ODOS. Despite, initial timing could not be observed and a shift in the delivery of work for several weeks, giving us a very complicated operation of the central office of ODOS, even though we tried to work from home.
We continuously produce and administered patient advocacy projects - the way to demolish prejudices and increase public acceptance of people with mental illnesses (Government Office), Together we can do more (VUB Foundation), Educating people with mental illness to increase their potential for inclusion (Orange Foundation). Unfortunately, none of these projects has been supported in 2012.
Our association was able in 2012 to raise funds to support the implementation of projects reconditioning activities, membership fees in international organizations and Mental Health Europe GAMIAN Europe (Ministry of Labour, Social Affairs and Family) and magazine Druhý Breh - Mental Health Forum (Ministry of Culture) .
Over 12 - 13 March was held joint meeting of members of the Executive Committee, the Presidency and the audit committee of the National Council of Persons with Disabilities in SR (NROZP), attended by MD. Marcela Barová, statutory of ODOS and a member of the Executive Committee. Discussed was the application of the implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, chaired NROZP Ing. Branislav Mamojka.
In late March secretarial staff of ODOS ensured distribution of the magazine Druhý Breh - Mental Health Forum to member associations, daily psychiatric care facilities, the Department of Psychiatry in Slovakia as well as in psychiatric outpatient clinics with the support of the pharmaceutical company Lundbeck.
Last weekend of March (30. - 31. 03.), the leaders of member associations of ODOS attended Slovak national conference organized by Slovak patient, which is traditionally held in Piešťany. We had a chance to exchange experience in the operation across a diverse range of existing associations, assisting patients in oncology, neurology, skin diseases and many others. A big benefit for us participants were not only valuable lectures but also the possibility of getting new inspirations to diversify our activities and strategies to ensure the sustainability of the operation of the association.
In April, members of ODOS traditionally attended an international flower exhibition Flora Bratislava 2012. Organizers of the exhibition - the company Kulla - again offered us free admission. Beautiful inspiring arrangements and competition of florists in flower arranging was enriching for all of us.
We attended the Board meeting of LDZ, which represents member organizations and is actively involved in proposals to ensure continuity of operation of the umbrella organization of mental health in the Slovak Republic.
Month of May, we paid the preparation and presentation of projects sent to a foundations. Unfortunately even in 2012, we did not receive a grant, as in previous years. In mid - May ODOS staff attended an all-day thematic continuing education courses at the Slovak Medical University (SZÚ) about the relation Doctor – Patient, lectured by Prof. J. Holomáň, special education supervisor. Frequently asked questions of patients in health insurance has been lecture by V. Lesáková and the rights of patients said M. Medveczky. About rules in drug categorization informed those presents MD. Tomek and also an interesting contribution was paid to the Social Insurance Agency relation to the patient and the operation of the surveillance of health care in relation to patients.
In early June we participated in cooperation with the League for Mental Health - Weekend events open gardens and parks. During that event MD. Marcela Barová discussed in the Medical Garden with people on issues that interested them in the context of mental disorders and their prevention. We also offer passers our magazine Druhý Breh - Mental Health Forum.
Representatives of ODOS passed on 18. June Media training, organized by the Association of suppliers of drugs and medical devices (ADL), which was prepared for communication with the media, trained way of conducting an interview with the editor, speech at the press conference and the presentation of their association to the public, which may in future be used in the context of information campaigns.
At the meeting of the Slovakia psychiatric Society MD. Barová presented requirement of installation  of official stand of ODOS at the Psychiatric Congress in Martin held on 22 - 24 June. Four representatives of ODOS - Ing. Matej Berenčík, Adriana Karáseková, Miriam Krajčíriková and MD. Marcela Barová - had the opportunity to discuss with psychiatrists and psychologists on the activities of the Member Association ODOS in the regions of the patient and relatives. Congress participants showed great interest in the magazine the Druhý Breh - Mental Health Forum.
In July, the representative of ODOS attended the festival Trenčín - Pohoda (July 6 to 8), in which, together with LDZ distributed materials about mental disorders and magazine the Druhý Breh - Mental Health Forum.
In August, we developed a project entitled Discussions with the public - the way to demolish prejudices and increase acceptance of people with mental disorders, which we submitted to the grant scheme of the CSR pharmaceutical company Janssen. The project will be implemented during 2013. At the same time we are charged for the Ministry of Labour, Social Affairs and Family,  Project Member contributions to international organizations, Mental Health Europe and GAMIAN Europe.
In early September was spent on Wellbeing ODOS Oščadnica in Kysuce at Marlene were 56 members of our association passed 6 beautiful days. Reconditioning project activities supported financially Ministry of Labour, Social Affairs and Family and cofinanced by ODOS association. The weather was perfect and so much we can carry out all scheduled tours to the surrounding area of Oščadnica. The only day that rained a bit, we looked at creative activities (painting mandalas, making florets of beads and napkin method we embellish number of stones). Creations Commission evaluated and winners were awarded with small objects brought by individual associations for the raffle. Last day of our stay planned IX. General Assembly of ODOS takes place. Representatives of regional member associations of patients and relatives ODOS are familiar with the annual activity reports and management in 2011, with a further report on activities in 2012 and plans of ODOS for 2013. An important point of the General Assembly was the election of the new Executive Committee of ODOS and President of the Association, which became Ing. Matej Berenčík.
Ján Richter, Minister of Labour, Social Affairs and Family, at 17. September call the meeting of the Committee for Persons with Disabilities of the Government Council for Human Rights, National Minorities and Gender Equality. At the meeting, which was leaded by Mr. Ondruš, Secretary of Ministry, represented ODOS MD. Marcela Barová, Member of the Committee. Participants discussed the forthcoming amendment of the law on employment services. Many difficult issues remain open, because Secretary of Ministry called another meeting with selected representatives on the committee, at 19 September, at which discussion of the problematic parts of the bill continued.
In the second half of September ODOS prepared and submitted to the Ministry of Health, two projects - one Patient Advocacy and other Discussions with the public. Approved a project titled de-stigmatization campaigns ODOS - Stop Stop stigma and depression in the regions of Slovakia. The project will be implemented in 2013.
On 10. - 13. October organized by the Division for Mental traditionally Mental Health Week and Day Forget-me-not collection, in which as each year activities involve the member associations of patients and relatives ODOS in the regions of Slovakia.
In mid - October, MD. Marcela Barová presented a contribution Prevention programs for people with mental health problems at a scientific conference - 37 Day of health education of MD. Ivan Stodola, held in Novy Smokovec on 16. – 17. 10. It was organized by the Public Health Office (PHO) and first focused on the issue of mental disorders and their prevention. Employees of public health offices and healthcare clinics that operate in many cities in Slovakia, with interest discussed with the lecturers on issues of prevention and treatment of mental disorders.
At the end of October, Ing. Berenčík, Chairman of ODOS and MD. Barová, Executive Director of ODOS, attended the seminar Patient Empowerment Day, which was held at hotel Tatra in Bratislava. Participants heard comments regarding the location of the patient and his position in the health, social and professional potential patient organizations and strengthening the competencies of patients through targeted education.
In early November coordinators prepared a collection of ODOS in Bratislava voluntaries evaluate the participation of schools that collaborate with ODOS, and personal meetings with students acquainted with the results of their income and appreciate them small gifts.
Selected representatives of regional associations of patients attended the conference at the National Council entitled Building the capacity of organizations with disabilities to participate more effectively in the implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and the legislative process, organized by the National Council of Persons with Disabilities in SR (NROZP in SR) 29. November in Bratislava. Participants heard many interesting lectures. With contributions made and Nadežda Šebová, General Director of the Division of social and family policy MPSVR, Jana Dubovcová, Ombudsman and Erszebet Szollosi, vice president of EDF.
In early December, the director of ODOS attended meetings where the Categorization Committee of MPSVR as a member. The Commission's task was to assess the existing list of medical devices for people with disabilities, or the inclusion of new devices to the list.
Secretariat staff of ODOS develop projects in mid - December to MPSVR - reconditioning and rehabilitating for ODOS members of the association in 2013, hereinafter project ODOS Membership in international organizations and at MK - design magazine the Druhý Breh - Mental Health Forum.
The last events of the year 2012 were workshops in areas of ODOS by ODOS members working in Bratislava organized in collaboration with the association Opora Bratislava. Gifts by skilled hands of participants of workshops created and pleasant music putting the finishing touches unique atmosphere, reminded everyone that Christmas is already around the corner and again in 2012 nearly over.
